
terms of parking and 
stopping, especially    
during bus drop off and 
pick up times.  And just 
a reminder that there 
are clearly marked   
visitor parking spots 
along the north fence 
(playground side) in the 
parking lot.  All other 
parking is assigned to 
staff.  Even though   
another spot may     
appear to be open, that 
staff member may be 
returning late from a 
meeting or an appoint-
ment and will need their 
parking spot. Thank you 
for your understanding. 

Please take a look at 
the mural on the front of 
the school, created in 
June by Wayne Elliot, 
artist, with the help of 
some of our students. 
Thanks to PAC for their 
support of this project! 
Bilyk’s bench, purchased 
by PAC in honor of past 
principal Terry Bilyk, sits 
in front of this beautiful 
mural. 

 

September has flown by, and 
everyone has settled in nicely 
to the daily life at school. 
Thank you all for participat-
ing in Orientation Days at the 
beginning of September. 

It’s great to welcome so 
many new students and 
staff members to the R.F. 
Morrison community.  

Some of the September 
events included: 

All students participated in 
bus evacuation drills with 
our divisional bus drivers and 
school patrols. 

All students in Grades 1 – 6       
enjoyed a visit and performance 
by the Winnipeg Symphony     
Orchestra’s woodwind ensemble. 

Ms Borys’ and Ms Luna’s classes 
started skating lessons at the     
Maples arena. 

Terry Fox run and assembly – Our 
school raised over $300 for cancer 
research!  

We continue to focus on nutrition, 
healthy eating and active living. 
We ask for your help in encourag-
ing children to make healthy 
choices when packing their snacks 
and lunches for school. We now 

have a water fill station and 
students are encouraged to 
bring water bottles (not glass) 
to school. Additionally, please 
remember not to send any 
food containing peanuts or 
tree nuts, as a number of our 

students have life-threatening 
allergies to these products. 
Please consult your family 
handbook for more            
information. 

Thanks to all of you for using 
the parent area in front of the 
office to wait for your children 
at the end of the school day. 
This decreases congestion, noise 
and activity in our hallways 
and allows your children and 
their teachers to focus and 
work right to the end the 
school day in their classrooms. 

For the safety of your children, 
we remind parents and care-
givers to respect the street 
signage on Morrison St. in 
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OCT. 4 MOVIE NIGHT 

P.A.C. 6:30 

OCT. 8 IMMUNIZATIONS 

GR. 4 STUDENTS &6 

GIRLS 

OCT. 14 THANKSGIVING 

DAY- NO SCHOOL 

OCT. 18 HOT LUNCH 

OCT. 21 SAGE PROV.      

INSERVICE  NO 

SCHOOL 

NOV. 8 PICTURE RETAKES 

A.M. ONLY 

NOV. 11 REMEMBRANCE 

DAY NO SCHOOL 

NOV. 15 HOT LUNCH 

NOV. 19 & 

21 

EVENING           

STUDENT/PARENT/

TEACHER          

CONFERENCES 

NOV. 22 NO SCHOOL 

STUDENT/PARENT/

TEACHER          

CONFERENCES 

DEC. 11 & 12 11TH ENGLISH 

CONCERT 12TH 

UKRAINIAN        

CONCERT 

DEC. 13 HOT LUNCH 

DEC. 20 LAST DAY 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

Principal: R. Valcourt 

25 Morrison St. Winnipeg, Mb. R2V 3B3 

Phone: 204-338-7804      Fax:  204-339-0540 

R. F. Morison School web page:  http://www.7oaks.org/school/rfmorrison/Pages/default.aspx 



If your child requires medication at school, please remember to send or bring 

it in the original pharmacy container with dosage instructions.  You will also be 

required to sign an “Administration of Prescription Medication” consent form. 

For the safety of your children, we are unable to administer medications 

brought to school in unmarked containers (example: Ziploc bags, Tupperware 

containers, unmarked pill bottles). 

 

  

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: 

Some of you are already familiar with the parent-led Bare-
foot gym program at our school.  We are looking for parent, 
grandparent, aunt, uncle, etc. volunteers that would be 
available in the morning for approximately 1 hour to run the 
program for students in grades K - 2 (and don't worry if you 
have small children at home, you can bring them with you).   

A start date will be discussed at our next PAC meeting and if 
you have any questions we would love to see you there. 

If you are available to volunteer but unable to attend the 
meeting please contact the school office and let them know 
you would like to volunteer and leave your name, phone 
number and someone will contact you. 

 

The Parent Advisory 
Council would like to 
thank all the parents that 
came to our first Annual 
Open House event.  It was 
nice to see familiar faces 
and especially nice to 
meet the new parents.  We 
know that your time is 
valuable and we   appre-
ciate you spending some 
of it to get to know us and 
our school. 

R. F. Morrison School 

P.A.C.  

News 

Co-Chair: 

D. Miller 

L. Radlinsky 

Medication 

Reminder! 

 MOVIE NIGHT: 

The PAC is happy to announce that in lieu of a Fall BBQ we will be having a movie night for the children of R.F. Morri-
son and their families on Friday, October 4, 2013.  We will be providing a drink and a snack for all the children and we 
hope that you can make it.  We will have mats out for everyone to sit on but, you are welcome to bring a pillow or 
blanket to make yourself comfortable.  The movie will be starting at 6:30 so come early to get a good spot and a prize 
will be awarded to some lucky viewer at the end of the movie. 

 The next PAC meeting is scheduled for 6:30 on Tuesday, October 1, 2013 at R.F. Morrison School, staff lounge. 

We hope to see you then! 

————————————————————————————————————————————————————

Return to PAC R. F. Morrison School 

I am available to volunteer for Barefoot Gym: 

_____ 9-9:45 Day 1 Ms. Gray and Ms. Kunets 

_____ 9-9:45 Day 3 Ms. Tarasiuk and Mrs. Kennedy 

_____ 9-9:45 Day 5 Ms. Borys and Ms. Luna 

Name: ___________________________________________ Telephone #: _________________________ 



       Seven Oaks School Division 

R. F. Morrison 

School 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

                 1                  day 3 

 

 
PAC MEETING 

6:30P.M. CALL THE SCHOOL IF 

YOU REQUIRE BABYSITTING 

204-338-7804 

2               day 4 

 

 

 

 

 

3             day 5 

Pre-School        
Program          
9:30-11:30 

4                  day 6 
Gr. 6 Middle Yrs.   

X-Counry run 

Birds Hill   9-2p.m. 

 

6:30 PAC Movie 

Night 

5 

6 7                  day 1 

Rm. 8 & 12 

Skating 

Pre-School        
Program 9:30-11:30 

8                   day 2 

IMMUNIZATIONS 
ALL GR. 4’S AND GR. 
6 GIRLS P.M. 
 
 

9                day 3 

Gr. 3-5 Divisional     

X-Country Run    

Little Mountain Park 

11:45-2:30 

10              day 4 

Pre-School        
Program          
9:30-11:30 

 

11                  day 5 

 
Gr. 3-5 X-Country Rain 

Day. 

12 

13 14                    
Thanksgiving 

Day 

 

NO SCHOOL 

15                day 6 

Heritage Language 

class start at 4:30 

today. (if you have regis-

tered your child), Parents 

pickup students at 

appropriate school at 

5:30p.m. 

16            day 1 

Rm 5 Swimming 

10:45—11:30 

 

Heritage Language  

17 day 2 

10a.m.  

Assembly 

Heritage Language 

 

Pre-School        
Program                
9:30-11:30 

18               day 3 

 

 

19 

20 21                   day 

4 

DIVISIONAL P.D. 

DAY 

NO SCHOOL 

22                day 5 

 

 

 

Heritage Language  

23                day 6 

Rm 5 Swimming 

10:45—11:30 

 

Heritage Language  

24                day 1 

Pre-School        
Program            
9:30-11:30 
 
Heritage Language  

25                  day 2 

S.A.G.E.             

INSERVICE 

NO SCHOOL 

26 

27 28                 day 3 

Rm. 8 & 12 

Skating 

Pre-School        
Program 9:30-11:30 

29                day 4 

 

 

Heritage Language  

30           day 5 

Rm 5 Swimming 

10:45—11:30 

 

Heritage Language  

31                day 6 

HAPPY           
HALLOWEEN 
 
Heritage Language  
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YOU MAY VIEW OUR FULL OCTOBER NEWSLETTER ON OUR SCHOOL WEBSITE: 

http://www.7oaks.org/school/rfmorrison/Pages/default.aspx                                                                                                            



October, 2013 

  

 

 
 



 

October, 2013 

 

Manitoba Parents for Ukrainian Education Inc. Annual General Meeting 

 

Date:  Saturday, October 26, 2013  

Location: St. Anne Ukrainian Catholic Church 

  35 Marcie Street 

  Winnipeg, Manitoba  

Time:  9:45am - Continental Breakfast to be served 

  10:00 AM – 12:00 

Manitoba Parents for Ukrainian Education (MPUE) would like to invite you to attend and learn more about this    
organization and what we are doing to enhance the learning experience for your child(ren)! Come learn more about 
the activities MPUE organizes and sponsors, such as field trips for grades 4-8/9, for all children enrolled in the 12 
English-Ukrainian Bilingual Schools in Manitoba. We also will address questions and suggestions you may have 
regarding the English-Ukrainian Bilingual Program. 

 

As a parent of a child/ children registered in the English-Ukrainian Bilingual Program, you are automatically a   
member!  Nominations are now being accepted for all positions on the MPUE Executive Committee – all positions 
are listed on our website at www.mpue.ca. If you, or someone you know is interested in a position on the Executive, 
contact the MPUE office at (204) 942-5405. 

Sincerely, 

 

Susan S. Zuk 

Susan S. Zuk 

President, MPUE 

 

Please reply by email (mpueinc@mpue.ca) or phone (204 942-5405) or by sending this completed form back to 

your child’s school by Thursday, October 17
th 

 

Name of Parent(s) ______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Name of Child(ren) and Grade  ____________________________________________________________ 

 

              ____________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone Number _____________________________ Email: ____________________________________ 

 

Name of School 
________________________________________________________________________ 

 



October, 2013 

 

Seven Oaks School Division 
OJIBWE & CREE LANGUAGE PROGRAMMING 

APPLICATION FORM 
 

PARENT/GUARDIANS/CAREGIVERS  
 of Seven Oaks School Division 

 

 

 
  

Seven Oaks School Division is once again pleased to offer languages classes in Cree and Ojibwe 

to its division community including.  These sessions are Free and open to all staff  and parents of  

Seven Oaks School Division.  The classes will run as a 10 week program on Wednesday even-

ing from 4:30-6:30 at Edmund Partridge School, 1874 Main Street. This series will incorporate 

experiential learning opportunities and work to build community through interaction learning.  

Mark your calendar, all classes will take place on Wednesday’s which include:  

  

October 16 23, 30 

November 6, 13, 20, 27 

December 4 & 11 
  

On Saturday December 7th, 2013 there will be a 4 hour cultural experiential 

learning class that will allow you to apply what you learned throughout this se-

ries.  Don’t miss this celebration! 
  

 

For more information email Rebecca.chartrand@7oaks.org 

 

 

FILL OUT THE ATTACHED REGISTRATION FORM ASAP  

We look forward to seeing you there! 

 

 
.  

mailto:Rebecca.chartrand@7oaks.org


 
Applicant Information:  

Name:  
Address:  
City, Province:  
Postal Code:  
Phone number(s) 
 
Emergency Contact Person:  
Relationship:  
Phone Number:  
E-Mail Address:  
 
 
Choose  a Language Program:  
 

 

Teacher: Shirley Cook  Cree  __    
Teacher: Pat Ningewance   Ojibwe  __   
 
 

Have you taken a language program before   YES___ NO___ 
Are you of Aboriginal descent     YES___ NO___ 
 
 

PLEASE SUBMIT REGISTRATION FORM TO:  

Bernadette Smith 

Email: Bernadette.smith@7oaks.org 

Fax:  204 632-6198 

Mail: 1520 Jefferson Avenue 

Telephone:  2042507253 

 

For more information email Rebecca.chartrand@7oaks.org 

 
 
If you are a staff member of the division (i.e EA, teacher admin, bus driver) please register on employee connect to partici-
pate.  

SOSD ABORIGINAL LANGUAGES REGISTRATION FORM  

mailto:Email:%20Bernadette.smith@7oaks.org
mailto:Rebecca.chartrand@7oaks.org





